Remembering Bill Hoey
by Scott Reid

In October we learned that Bill Hoey, former Maidu Neighborhood Association President, neighbor, and friend, lost his battle with cancer.  The following are recollections of Bill from some of the Board Members.

David Allen, Board President

I remember Bill making it clear to one neighbor during a Spahn Ranch meeting that she would have to leave if she spoke out of turn one more time.  I think many of us were surprised that Bill, who was typically so mild mannered, exercised his authority so assertively.  I suspect that was not easy for Bill.  He was a true leader.

 

Mostly, I remember Bill as a model citizen of the Roseville community.  He was a member of the Roseville Transportation Commission, a President of the Maidu Neighborhood Association, and one of my neighbors who'd say, "hi" while out walking his dog.  Bill leaves a hole in our community.  I will miss his wisdom.

Joyce Foster, Association Web Master

In 2005, when I joined the MNA, Bill Hoey stepped up and was voted President of the Association.  Bill led each meeting with dignity and passion, keeping to the agenda and ensuring the voices of the residents within the Maidu borders were heard and represented.

Bill and [his wife] Anita never missed an occasion to join the neighbors either in celebration during National Night Out or with cleaning the park Bill loved so much.  For me, Bill was a man with integrity and passion.  Bill's dedication to making our neighborhood better will be truly missed.

Scott Reid, Board Vice President

Whenever we had the Maidu Park Clean-up, Bill always made a point of going along McLaren Drive because he knew that where people go is the most likely place to find trash.  But he'd go one better than the other volunteers and cross the street at Strap Ravine and clean the slopes leading down to the creek on the south side of the street opposite Maidu Park.

I think it was just like Bill to think a step ahead, or think around the corner in a way that anticipated what was likely to come next, or covered ground everyone else had overlooked.

Bill clearly had skills at conducting meetings and had a passing familiarity with Robert's Rules of Order.  This allowed him to handle several meetings where neighbors attended in large numbers because of changes of which they were skeptical, like the development planned for Spahn Ranch.  He managed to keep these meetings from spinning out of control by letting attendees know a firm, but fair chairperson was leading the event, one that would allow everyone to get a chance to speak in their turn.

Shirley Brown, Board Member and Newsletter Editor

Bill was always happy to hear from me when I called to have him review the newsletter.  I would drop it by his house in draft form and he reviewed it and responded promptly.  I think he enjoyed being part of the association and he liked being President.

Another Scam Hit Our Area
by David Allen

A neighbor recently reported receiving a phone call from a purported friend of her adult grandchild.  The caller alleged that the grandchild, who lived out of the area, was in trouble and needed money ASAP. Fortunately, there were some clues that the caller was not who he said he was.  A quick call to the grandchild confirmed her suspicion.  There was no crisis.

Unusual requests like these are always worth confirming before you send any money.  Stay alert like this neighbor did to avoid being scammed.

Give Your Sprinklers A Rest
by David Allen

Now that we are well into the winter season, please be sure you have turned off your irrigation system. We've received plenty of rain, plus your lawn's water requirements are significantly less than during the warmer months of the year.  Your lawn can go many weeks without a watering, so rainy weather will take care of keeping it irrigated.  And dry sidewalks and driveways reduce the risk of slipping when the temperatures drop below freezing.

Free E-Waste Collection and Confidential Document Shredding 
On Saturday, January 22, Renesas Electronics America, Sims Recycling Solutions, and Pacific

Records Management are partnering with the City of Roseville for a free electronic waste collection and document shredding event.  The event will start at 9 am and continue until 1 pm.  The location is 7501 Foothills Boulevard, Roseville, 95747.  Proceeds from the electronic waste collection will benefit the Utility Exploration Center.

Items accepted for free e-waste collection include the following:  TVs, monitors, computers (desktop and laptop), cell phones, printers, speakers, keyboards, mice, PDAs, radios, stereos, MP3 devices, DVD/CD players, VCRs, etc.  Items not accepted include appliances, microwaves, batteries, toner/ink cartridges, cans, bottles.

The free document shredding is limited to three file-size boxes of paperwork per household or business.  There is no need to remove staples, folders, paper clips, or other metal bindings.  If you have any questions regarding the event, you may contact Sims Recycling Solutions at (916) 746-7331.

Maidu Park Tree Planting Continues
by David Allen

Following the great success of our first native oak tree planting in the undeveloped portion of Maidu Park, there will be three more plantings to replace the trees that died or were damaged.   Please join your neighbors on Saturdays, January 22, February 26, and/or March 12.  Each tree planting session begins at 9 am and will be done by noon.  Be sure to wear sturdy, close-toed shoes, rain gear if the skies are gray and a pair of gloves.  Each of the three remaining plantings will occur along McLaren Drive between Champion Oaks Drive and Thistledown Drive.  Just look for the group.

All volunteers will need to sign a waiver.  Children must be supervised by an adult.  Tree experts will perform demonstration tree plantings and then divide the large group into small planting teams (1-2 person teams and family groups).  All planting holes will be pre-augered, making it easier to plant the trees and helping encourage a long and deep root system.  It's simple, fun and a great way to contribute to the beauty of our neighborhood.

Obituary

William (Bill) F. Hoey, born September 25, 1930, lost his 2-year battle with cancer on October 10, 2010.

 

He was born in Providence, Rhode Island, and received his Bachelor of Science Degree from MIT in 1952 followed by a Masters Degree in City Planning from Harvard in 1958.

 

Bill's 30 years experience in transportation planning and transportation was mainly related to public transportation systems. This also included teaching at Cal Poly Pomona for 10 years in the Civil Engineering Department.

 

Upon retiring and moving to Roseville in 1999, he began his community service as a member of the Transportation Commission and later on the board of the Maidu Neighborhood Association.  He also served on the Senior Citizens Commission for a number of years.

 

His wife Anita survives Bill.  A private memorial service was held for family members.

Newsletter Delivery Person Needed
Would you be willing to hand deliver newsletters for Maidu NA once a month?  We need a delivery person for 32 newsletters on W. Colonial Parkway and Trenton Court, and another for 21 newsletters on McLaren Drive and Maidu Court.  We're an all-volunteer organization and we need your help.  If you could use a little exercise and an excuse to get off the couch, please contact Jim Kidd and volunteer to be a newsletter delivery person.  Jim’s contact information is as follows:  Telephone # 784-7024 or e-mail jckidd@hotmail.com.

Board Member Xandra Tielman 
We are sorry to lose Xandra Tielman as a Neighborhood Association Board Member.  Xandra had to resign from her board position because she moved from the neighborhood.  Xandra served the association from November 2008 until January 2011.  She was a tremendous help with our neighborhood events, including National Night out, the Park Clean-Up, and the Santa Visit.  She also helped with the RCONA Fun Run and Downtown Tuesday Night.  We thank Xandra for her active participation in the Maidu Neighborhood Association.

